
                       
                

 
    
 

 
 

Telephone No: 0151 329 3688 
www.rossmore.cheshire.sch.uk 

Dear Parents/Carer 
 

ROSSMORE GETS ACTIVE WEEK 
The week starting June 30th is let’s get active week. We are going to be doing lots of 
different activities throughout this week. Quidditch games taking place, Yoga, aerobics 
and much more for the children to take part in. This will run until Friday 4th July finishing 
with us inviting parents to take part in activities around the playground and field 
encouraging everyone to 'Get Active' with their children. Parents can attend the school 
at 2.30pm to join in and take their children home after. Children can attend school all 
week in their school PE Kits.  Please ensure the PE kit is correct with white top and 
black bottoms. 

 
YEAR 6 CAKE SALE  
Get ready for some delicious treats! Our Year 6 students are holding a cake sale to raise 
money for their special end-of-summer trip! 
They'll be running the sale themselves right after school on Friday, June 20th. You'll find 
them on the school playground (or in the hall if the weather isn't great). 
Prices will range from a pocket-money-friendly 20p to £1.50, so there's something for 
everyone! Come along and support our fantastic Year 6. 

 

RAFFLE PRIZES 
It’s that time of year where we are asking any of our parents who have or know of anyone willing to donate 
us some raffle prizes.  We will use these prizes in our upcoming events and will make sure that businesses 
are mentioned in our newsletters as a thank you. 
 

ST PAULS SUMMER FAIR  
Great news! Our choir is excited to announce we'll be performing at St Paul's Summer Fair on Sunday, 
July 6th. 
Choir members should wear their school uniform and arrive at the fair by 12:30 PM, accompanied by an 
adult. We'll be singing at 1:00 PM and again at 2:00 PM, with our final performance wrapping up around 
2:20 PM. The Summer Fair itself concludes at 3:00 PM. 
We'd love to see you there! Everyone is welcome to come and support our choir. 
 

SCHOOL SPIDER UPDATE  
From Tuesday 17th June your username for your School Spider login will be replaced by the email 
address linked to your account.  
Great news, if you have children in two schools you will no longer need to login and out, your accounts will 
automatically be linked.  
What do I need to do?  
When you login from Tuesday 17th June to School Spider, use your email address as your username. 
The password will remain the same.   
If you have your username/password combination saved on any browsers, you will need to update this.  
We've heard from School Spider that they're experiencing a bit of a glitch with payments and club bookings 
right now. They're working hard to get everything sorted as quickly as possible! 
In the meantime, if you're making a card payment, they've suggested trying Apple Pay or Google Pay if 
that's an option for you. 
If you're still having trouble booking a club and can't use Apple or Google Pay, please don't hesitate to get 
in touch with the school, and we'll be happy to book your child in for you. 
Hopefully they will have this sorted for everyone soon. 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
Date: 23rd May 2025 
 



 
 
 
 

RECEPTION STARTER INFORMATION EVENING NEXT WEEK  
We're holding our Reception Starter Information Evening next week, and we can't wait to share all the 
exciting things your children will be getting up to! 
During the evening, you'll discover which group your child is in for their transition days. You'll also be 
able to place food orders for their lunch during transition. 
If you're unable to make it, please let us know so we can arrange an alternative way to provide you with all 
the information. 

 
SAFETY ON THE ROADS 
In the UK, electric scooters are generally illegal to use on public roads or in public spaces. If you are 
choosing to use this method to and from school, please can you be vigilant of oncoming cars and 
pedestrians. Please note we do not allow electric scooters or bikes onto the school playground. 
 
DT WORKSHOPS 
Get ready for some hands-on learning! Our Year 3, Year 5, and Year 6 students will be heading to 
TEPCEC for exciting DT workshops. These sessions are an important part of our national curriculum, 
and all students will be attending. Please mark these dates on your calendar and ensure your child is 
promptly at school, as we'll be departing straight after registration. 

 
RAINBOW RUN  
Our EYFS children in Reception and Pre-School have organised a sponsored run to raise funds for our EYFS 
department. We have called it the 'Rainbow Run' where they will run as many laps around our school field 
as their legs will take them. They can run, walk, skip, hop or jump their way around but most of all we want 
them to have fun! The children can wear rainbow clothes so the more colourful we can be the better.  
It will take place on Monday 16th June (weather permitting). Your child came home with a sponsor form 
before half term and this should have now been returned. All sponsorships will go to funding new toys, 
resources and furniture for our Reception and Pre-School rooms! 
 
ATTENDANCE  
And the results for this week's attendance matches are in!! A lot of classes below 90% this week so we will 
hopefully see better results next week. 
 
Podmore's Panthers (92.3%) 0 vs 3 Farrelly's Foxes (99.4%) 
McClean's Monsters (87.3%) 1 vs 0 Booth's Bunnies (85.8%) 
Billinge's Butterflies (83.3%) 0 vs 1 Sixsmith's Sun Bears (94.4%) 
 
Don't forget you get 1 point for having more than 95%, 2 points for more than 97% 
and 3 points for 100% plus the winning team get an extra point! 
A big well done to Farrelly's Foxes for taking the win! With all of the sports teams' seasons being over 
we are now down to our mystery prizes. This week's winner will take home a free climb at Climbing Hut. 
 
Next week's matches:  
Booth's Bunnies v McClean's Monsters  
Farrelly's Foxes v Coy's Cobras 
Sixsmith's Sun Bears v Podmore's Panthers  
 
 

FINAL PAYMENT DUE FOR FRANCE TRIP! Get ready for our French 
adventure! Just a friendly reminder that the final payment for the France trip is 
due by the end of this month. Please ensure the remaining balance is paid in full. 
We can't wait for the exciting experiences ahead. 



 

PLEASE SEE PE TIMETABLE  
 

PE/ Hall Morning Afternoon Forest school 

Monday 
 

Y1/5  

Tuesday Y4/Rec Y3  

Wednesday Y2 Y5/Y6  

Thursday Y1– Commando 
Jo 

Y3 – Commando Jo 
 Y2 – PE  

Y4 

Friday Rec/Y6 Y2/Y4  

 

CLUBS 
If you can no longer see the club your child was in this means that club has ended.  If 
your club is still on here then your club will continue into the next term.  
Football for 5&6 has now finished 
Commando Joe for KS2 has now finished 

 

Year 5 & 
Year 6 
2025 

France  8th September – 
12th September  

£450 Deposit £100 due 25th November  
£50 due January  
£50 due February 
£50 due March 
£50 due April 
£50 due May 
Final balance is due June 
Surcharge £35  

Day Club Year Group Person in 
Charge 

Places available  

Monday Sports crew KS2 Mr Podmore FULL 
 

Tuesday 
 

Parliament  KS2 Miss Booth Current participants 
only 

 
 Football  Y2&3 Mr J Shaw FULL 
 Guitar  KS2 Mr M Shaw FULL 

This club will re-
start Tuesday 24th 

June due to Mr Shaw 
being unavailable 

next week 
 Games and Puzzles  KS1 Mrs Edwards  FULL 

This club will re-
start Tuesday 24th 

June due to Mrs 
Edwards being on a 

course 
Wednesday  Choir KS2 Mr Billinge Current choir 

participants only 
 

Thursday Commando Joe KS1 Commando Joe FULL 

 Gardening KS1 Mrs Sheen  FULL 



KEY DATES  
We're always exploring new ways to bring you excitement, so expect new dates to appear like hidden 
treasures! Keep your eyes peeled, because you never know what amazing discoveries are just around 
the corner! We'll do our best to give you a map and compass (aka, notice!) as soon as we can.                                                                                                          

***KEY DATES** 
New dates added will be highlighted  

 
Mon 16th Jun                           EYFS Rainbow Run 
Tue 17th Jun                            Athletics 12.30PM – 4PM 
Thur 19th Jun                          Reception starter evening 6pm 
Fri 20th Jun                             Year 6 cake sale after school 
Mon 23rd Jun                           Year 3 whole class will attend TEPCEC for DT Workshop 
Wed 25th Jun                          Year 6 Bikeability runs from 25th – 30th June 
Thur 26th Jun                          Year 5 Summer Serenade TEPCEC 
Fri 27th Jun                              Year 5 whole class to attend TEPCEC for DT workshop  
Fri 27th Jun                             Own clothes day in exchange for chocolate and sweets 
Mon 30th Jun                          AmaSing Concert Chester Cathedral 
Mon 30th Jun                          Lets get active week  
Mon 30th Jun                          Transition Day 
Tue 1st Jul                             Transition Day 
Wed 2rd Jul                             Transition Day 
Fri 4th Jul                                Own clothes day in exchange for Bottles  
Fri 4th Jul                                Parents to attend getting active from 2.30pm 
Sun 6th Jul                              St Pauls Summer Fair 
Mon 7th Jul                             Year 6 whole class will attend TEPCEC for DT Workshop 
Mon 7th Jul                             Sixth and final assessment window for Lions Pride  
Mon 7th Jul                             Pre-School Teddy Bear Picnic 2.15pm 
Tue 8th Jul                              Reception celebration assembly 2.15pm 
Tue 8th Jul                              Open evening for parents to come and see books 
Thur 10th Jul                          Summer fair starts at 2pm 
Fri 11th Jul                              Year 6 leavers trip  
Mon 14th Jul                            Year 6 leavers show in school hall at 6pm 
Mon 14th Jul                            100% Attendance trip 
Tue 15th Jul                             Attendance Movie 
Tue 15th Jul                            Summer Disco  
Wed 16th Jul                          Lions Pride 2.15pm  
Wed 16th Jul                          Rock steady concert 9.30am 
Thur 17th Jul                          Hobley music concert 2pm 
Fri 18th Jul                              Year 6 Leavers Assembly 10.00am 
Fri 18th Jul                              Break up for Summer @ 1.30pm 
 

Dates subject to change: we endeavour to give as much notice as possible 
Full term dates for this academic year can be found here on our website: 

http://www.rossmore.cheshire.sch.uk/page/school-holidays/35818 

 
Many Thanks 

 
Mrs B Bouckley 

Deputy Head / Acting Head Teacher 
 

 
Mrs Bouckley Acting Head – Monday / Thursday / Friday 
Mrs Davis McCoy Head Teacher –Tuesday/ Wednesday / Thursday 



ROSSMORE SCHOOL 
Holiday Dates 

September 2025 to August 2026 
 
Holiday Period Date of Closing Date of Re-Opening 

Autumn Term 2025  INSET DAY: Monday 1st 
September 2025 
Tuesday 2nd September 2025 
 

Autumn Half Term 
2025 

Thursday 23rd October 
2025 

 
 
INSET DAY: Friday 24th October 
2025 
Monday 3rd November 2025 

Christmas Holidays 
2025/2026 

Friday 19th December 
2025 

Monday 5th January 2026 

Spring Half Term 
2026 
 

Friday 13th February 
2026 

Monday 23rd February 2026 

Spring Break 2026 
Good Friday: 3rd April 2026 
Easter Monday: 6th April 
2026 

Thursday 2nd April 2026 
 

Tuesday 14th April 2026 
INSET DAY: Monday 13th April 
2026 
 

May Day Bank 
Holiday 2026 
Monday 4th May 2026 
 

Friday 1st May 2026 Tuesday 5th May 2026 

Summer Half Term 
2026 

Friday 22nd May 2026 Monday 8th June 2026 

Summer Holidays 
2026 
 

Friday 17th July 2026 
INSET DAY: Monday 20th 
July 2026 
INSET DAY: Tuesday 21st 
July 2026 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 


